
 

 

 

 
Revision to the Massive Transfusion Protocol  
 
Date issued: August 18, 2023 
 

On August 28th, 2023, the former Massive Transfusion Protocol (MTP) will now be known as the 
Massive Hemorrhage Protocol (MHP) at Health Sciences Center and St. Boniface Hospital. 
With this name change come changes to the protocol. The changes for each facility can be 
found on the Transfusion Manitoba web page (healthproviders.sharedhealthmb.ca/transfusion). 
Committees from both facilities used a provincial framework to develop site specific MHP 
protocols that have brought alignment to all MHP’s within Manitoba. The Protocols can be found 
by scanning the QR codes with your cell phone. The new documents within the protocol are 
listed and images of these are available for preview on the TM website found here.   
 

HSC Winnipeg 
Adult Massive Hemorrhage Protocol 

 
 

St. Boniface Hospital  
Adult Massive Hemorrhage Protocol 

 

 
The Shared Health Policy for the MHP has been changed to a Clinical Practice Guideline under 
the direction of senior leadership at Shared Health.  
 
We send a tremendous thank you to the committee members for their time and commitment to 
the revision of this protocol.   
 
 
Contact Information: 
 
Health Sciences Center  
 
Shana Chiborak RN  
Co-chair HSC MHP Committee 
Manager Blood Management, Shared Health 
schiborak@sharedhealthmb.ca 
 
Dr. Peter Inglis Anesthesiology, HSC 
Co-chair HSC MHP Committee 
pjamesinglis@gmail.com 
 

St. Boniface Hospital 
 
Belinda Landry RN, BN 
Chair SBH MHP Committee 
blandry@sbgh.mb.ca 
 
Dr. Arjuna Ponnampalam, Hematology, 
SBH 
Co-Chair SBH MHP Committee 
aponnampalam@cancercare.mb.ca 

TRANSFUSION MANITOBA 

https://healthproviders.sharedhealthmb.ca/services/diagnostic-services/transfusion-manitoba
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